

5650 Hurontario Street Mississauga, ON, Canada L5R 1C6 t 905.890.1010 1.800.668.1146 f 905.890.6747 www.peelschools.org

May 29, 2018

Dear Glenforest community members:

I'm writing on behalf of the Peel District School Board to share an update of proposed changes to Glenforest Secondary School in your community.

As you may be aware, last year, the Peel board approved the closure of Gordon Graydon Memorial Secondary School, as of June 30, 2018, following an extensive Pupil Accommodation Review of secondary schools south of highway 401. As a result, we are excited to welcome some Gordon Graydon students to the Glenforest Secondary School community.

In order to accommodate these new students and to provide enhancements to the building, the Peel board is proposing an addition, renovations and outside improvements to the Glenforest school building. Pending City of Mississauga project review and approvals, we anticipate that this work will begin in late Fall 2018 or early Winter 2019 and be completed by Summer 2019. Throughout this work, the community pool will remain open and will continue to be available to visitors.

We are still in the planning stages of this work, and we are committed to keeping you informed and updated throughout this process. A community meeting will be held during the 2018-19 school year to provide more details about the school plans. We will also share updates on Glenforest's school website at http://schools.peelschools.org/sec/glenforest

Thank you for your ongoing support of student success in your community. If you have any questions, please contact Joginder Dhanjal, Senior Project Manager, at (905) 890-1010 ext. 2102.

Sincerely,

Jaspal Gill

Associate Director of Operational Support Services
Peel District School Board